

September 9, 2021

Foothills Retired Teachers c/o G. Sewell 299 Chapalina Terrace Calgary, AB T2X3X5

Dear Foothills Retired Teachers Assoc,

May I start with thank you! Your generous gift not only strengthens local healthcare but shows your care and concern for all of those who will be cared for in our community. On behalf of the local healthcare team in High River & Nanton and all of us here at the High River District Health Care Foundation I would like to thank you for your support. Please find enclosed your receipt representing your gift directed to the High River Community Cancer Centre at the High River Hospital.

Your investment in healthcare creates the opportunity to provide enhanced medical equipment, programs and services so that they are available to healthcare professionals and enhance the quality of local care in our community.

Let me share with you the impact that donations like yours have had:

- Financial assistance offered to staff through the scholarship program allows them to attain higher education within their field or to take courses that enhance care to patients. Program such as this reflects on the care, assists with staff satisfaction and retention.
- Providing lunch to patients who are having treatment in the cancer centre over that time is a small gesture but one that offers comfort and is significant to many patients and a further example of the patient family centered philosophy they strive to achieve.

Gifts from caring people like you, help us to provide more tools for our community to be cared for. Truthfully, we couldn't do this without you, together we are working to strengthen local healthcare. Along with the team of healthcare professionals caring for our community we say thank you and please know that your gift is greatly appreciated.

Here's to you, together we are changing the care received in our community.

Yours truly,

Cathy Couey

Fund Development & Communications Officer

early long